The Waterfront Commission held a regular meeting on this date at 6:00 p.m. Members in attendance were Sandy Grimes, Chairman; Michael Grimshaw; Bob Guzzo; Gene Pfeifer; Ethan Grimes and Lyndsey Pyrke-Fairchild.

Stephanie Hayes-Houlihan was absent.

Chairman Grimes called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

## Comments from the Public - None

**Treasurer's Report** – As of this date, the balance in the Waterfront Commission account is \$2300. Mr. Guzzo made a motion to accept the report as read. Motion was seconded by Mr. Grimshaw and unanimously approved.

**Previous Minutes** – Mr. E. Grimes made a motion to approve the minutes of the June meeting. Ms. Pyrke-Fairchild seconded the motion and voting was unanimous.

## **Old Business**

- <u>Dock Area Housekeeping/ Maintenance & repairs</u> Secretary Leslie Packer provided an invoice of \$1,520.00 for Maintenance and repairs to the ice machine from Brian Cochrane.
  Mr. Grimshaw made a motion to approve payment of the invoice as presented. Ms. Pyrke-Fairchild seconded and motion passed unanimously.
- <u>Donahue Park Looks good.</u>
- <u>Dock Signage</u> Nothing new to report.
- Town Rights of Way Work in progress.

## **New Business**

Mr. Guzzo reported that some dog owners that visit the Open Space area behind the Sewer plant have been throwing their dog feces over the fence toward the Float dock. There is a gate that is unlocked so the patrons walk around the plant away from the trash receptacle. Members discussed several options. Chairman Grimes stated he would contact Mike Shepherd. There being no further business to become before the Commission, Mr. Pfeifer made a motion to adjourn. Mr. E. Grimes seconded the motion, and the meeting was unanimously adjourned at 6:39 p.m.

Respectfull\submitted,

Ethan Grimes

lp